
    
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 
July 10, 2024 

 
West 3rd Lift Bridge Traffic Advisory 

Literary Road to Canal Road 
(Ward 3) 

 
Additional traffic notices may be forthcoming 

 
CLEVELAND – Beginning Tuesday, July 16, 2024, weather permitting, the City 
of Cleveland will inspect the W 3rd Street Lift Bridge over the Cuyahoga River 
located north of Literary Road and south of Canal Road. The inspection is for one 
day and will begin at 7:00 a.m. and end at 5:00 p.m. This work may be pushed 
back one day if the weather is inclement on the day planned. 

 
Maintenance of Traffic: 
 
Flaggers will be used to direct northbound and southbound traffic across the 
bridge utilizing one lane as the inspection equipment will be occupying the oppo-
site lane. The bridge will be raised, when necessary, to allow maritime traffic to 
travel along the Cuyahoga River. 
 
Questions? Contact the City of Cleveland at 216-664-2381 
 
About the City of Cleveland 
The City of Cleveland is committed to improving the quality of life for its residents 
by strengthening neighborhoods, delivering superior services, embracing diversity 
and making Cleveland a desirable, safe city in which to live, work, play, and do 
business. For more information on the City of Cleveland, visit online at www.cleve-
landohio.gov, Twitter at @cityofcleveland or Facebook at www.face-
book.com/cityofcleveland. 

From: Office of the Mayor  
 

Sarah N. Johnson, Chief Communications Officer 
Office of the Mayor 
(216) 664.4303 
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